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CLUB LETTERHEAD
DATE
FOR A LOCAL MEMBER WHO IS NOT A CABINET MINISTER [Name of Member], M.P.
FOR A LOCAL MEMBER WHO IS A CABINET MINISTER, The Honourable [name], M.P.
House of Commons
Parliament Buildings
Ottawa, Ontario, K1A 0A6
Email: first name.second name@parl.gc.ca

Re: Payday Loans
Dear [Mr./Mrs./Ms. _______] / FOR A LOCAL MEMBER WHO IS A CABINET MINISTER: Dear Minister _____________,
[bookmark: _Hlk487559244]I am writing on behalf of the [CFUW/UWC_____], an affiliate of the Canadian Federation of University Women (CFUW) that works to improve the status of women and to promote human rights, public education, social justice and peace in Canada and abroad.

We are calling on you to urge the Federal Government to work with the provinces and territories to:
· lower the cap on the interest rate that payday loan firms can charge
· encourage Chartered Banks, Credit Unions, and Caisses Populaires to facilitate small, short term loans
· ensure that that the terms and potential risks of payday loans are made fully transparent to the consumer at the time of the transaction. 
The predatory practices of payday loan companies create great hardships for the most vulnerable sectors of society, particularly those living in poverty, the homeless, persons with mental or physical disabilities, including those with addictions, those encountering other forms of discrimination, and seniors. Individuals in financial crisis are lured in. They often do not fully understand the consequences of these loans, and they regularly end up in even greater debt.  

Payday loans are an issue of focus for the CFUW because women have historically had more obstacles put in their way when they try to borrow money. Gender inequality intersects with other characteristics of vulnerable populations so as to exacerbate the punitive impact of this industry on women. We passed a resolution at our Annual General Meeting in August of this year to appeal to federal lawmakers on the matter.

Since Federal Government legislation enabled the creation of the Payday Loan outlets in the Provinces, the Federal Government has a responsibility to monitor the industry closely.  In many provinces, the interest rates currently work out to nominal APRs in the range of 300 to 400% or even more!  When expressed in terms of what one would owe in interest after two weeks, the numbers can seem reasonable to the unsuspecting and desperate, and many are taken in.  Numerous customers often then fail to pay back their loans in two weeks, thus beginning a cycle of ever-increasing debt.  We applaud the actions taken by provinces such as Quebec to lower the cap on interest rates; the impact of this action on the industry in that province has clearly shown that this is an effective approach and could serve as a model for a Federal policy. We were also pleased to see Ontario recently pass legislation to cap the interest rates on payday loans for those whose loans are already in default (in response to the financial stress of the COVID-19 pandemic).  In the long run, however, this only helps to alleviate one symptom – and for those who have already fallen into the payday loan trap – while not actually curing the underlying problem.  

You already have a wonderful webpage and graphic explaining the risks and dangers of these loans on the Government of Canada website (provided by the Financial Consumer Agency of Canada[footnoteRef:1]), but how many of those taking out a payday loan would ever go to such a website first?  In much the same way that every cigarette package contains a mandatory health warning, payday loan outlets should be required to have consumers read a strong warning and acknowledge in writing that they have fully understood the terms to which they are agreeing.  [1:  See the information and Figure 1 illustration at: https://www.canada.ca/en/financial-consumer-agency/services/loans/payday-loans.html] 


I look forward to hearing back from you about the specific steps you will take to see that this predatory industry is kept in check.  As James Baldwin once said, “anyone who has ever struggled with poverty knows how extremely expensive it is to be poor.”  The women of CFUW hope you will help ensure that the most vulnerable sectors of our society avoid the most egregious dangers of payday loans.
We would be pleased to meet to discuss this letter and our concerns. 

Yours sincerely,

 [NAME OF CLUB PRESIDENT]
[bookmark: _Hlk497311032]President – [Name of Club]




